Hello CCLs,

Here is a follow up to the August Council meeting with information for your club.
How to earn an Emerald Star during a pandemic, Monday September 21st @ 4pm.  This ZOOM meeting will go over how members (ages 12 and above) can come up with timely Emerald Star plan for this local program.  RSVP for the zoom link.  See flyer

4-H Treasure’s training Monday, September 21st @ 6pm.  This replaces the postponed training last month.  See flyer. 
Beginning of the year documents due September 25th.   If your club is struggling to come up with ideas, plans or budget to complete the required forms, please contact the office now!  Because the office is still closed to the public, I will need to make appointments to accept the BOF year packets.  If its helpful, I can drive to a location to meet a volunteer.  The checklist is attached to help you stay organized. 
Enrollment fees are due September 25th  By now, returning families should be filling out the online enrollment with guidance from your club’s VEC. When the club check is submitted the VEC is to provide a list of who has paid the club their fees.  We will only approve those who have paid the club. Everyone else will be left “pending” . In addition, we are looking at a significant fee increase for returning families who do not finalize re-enrolling by September 25th.  It may be as much as $100 per member or $60 for adults. We cannot allow “stragglers” this year.  If families need help with the online enrollment, and the Club leader or VEC cannot  help, have them call me. 

Achievement Night and a Drive In movie are being planned for October 18th at the Monterey fairgrounds.  More details and a flyer coming soon.  You will be asked to  
recognize special volunteers  or members in your club! Please don’t let this opportunity slip by!
Each club will likely receive their awards packet within the next week. We will not wait until the annual event.  This way, your officers can plan something fun/outrageous for the members!  Suggestions include – officers drive by member’s homes with their award as a  “Honk and Holler”, club holds a drive thru awards pick up with a special treat waiting for those who come. Or, awards are placed in nice boxes with lots of candy and hand written messages from the adult volunteers. 

National 4-H week  Oct 4-10.  Please  find a way for your club to complete outstanding Outreach during this special week.  ALL clubs now have an Outreach kit.  Your club can also book the 4-H pop up tent.  Additional resources can be found: https://ucanr.edu/sites/CA_4-H_Brand_Toolkit/Toolkits/National_4-H_Week/ 
The Youth Council make be providing easy to paint sign kits for your members to work on.  Stay tuned.

4-H Spirit Day is October 7th. Get you members ready to show their spirit by wearing 4-H branded clothing.  Even is school is virtual, help the members find ways to show their spirit!    If you are planning on purchasing club apparel, please send the artwork to the office for approval. 
Outreach - Every club should have a minimum of $200.00 for outreach this year in their budget.  Your club will be participating in bulk purchasing printed materials from the 4-H office this year.  You may also receive assistance in creating Snapchat or Instagram filters for national 4-H week or Spirit day.  Small items to hand out can be found on 4-H mall  website:  https://shop4-h.org/ 
Signing up on the National 4-H website is well worth your time to find outreach materials such as flyer, handouts, press releases and more https://4-h.org/professionals/marketing-resources/ 

New Family Party committee will likely hold a virtual event in October. Your new members will need to RSVP to attend and receive the “goodie bag”.  More to come from the Greenfield club. 
STEM event – the hosting club has presented their plan to the council.  This will also require an RSVP and is geared towards youth in the club with open minds.  The Buena Vista club will have a flyer out soon.

Shutterfly  - for clubs with this website, please update your site by removing members who are no longer in the club and take last year’s forms and place in an archive folder. Do NOT destroy old forms or photos.  Keep your site active!
Club Budgets – if your club has not been able to determine a fundraiser for the 2020-2021 year, please assemble and complete your club’s budget with the word “fundraiser” and a blank amount in both income and expenses.  I work with to allow your club more time to plan.  However, any club budget that is currently uncertain must be finalized, voted in and submitted to the county offices for approval by December 4th, 2020.  If guidance is needed, please contact me at the office.  
4-H Camp is seeking adult volunteers. All interested adult volunteers will fill out the 2021 Camp Adult Volunteer application found online.  Each adult volunteer is not guaranteed a role at camp.  Please fill out the application before March 19th, 2021 to be considered.  http://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=31963
CCL list has been updated and is attached.  

New 4-H debit card We need 50 people to show interest in getting the 4-H Visa Debit Card for our county or we lose out on this easy and “always on” fundraising tool. Right now we’re at THREE signups. We really need everyone on council (at the least) to sign up before the next council meeting so we can show that the program is supported. 
 
This is such a great opportunity for Monterey County 4-H! Our county will earn 1% of every purchase made with these cards! Please go to http://bit.ly/ca4hcard to fill out the interest form now. Be sure to select our county! 
 
This doesn’t obligate you to get the card nor do you need to share any financial info. It just helps our county qualify so many more families, volunteers, alumni and new members can also get the card!   You will receive an official email invitation to the 4-H Visa Debit Card application IF our county qualifies. Then you can get one if you choose to! Thank you for filling out the form promptly so we can qualify. http://bit.ly/ca4hcard  
Club Email – Make sure you club email address is current for outreach and not use anyone’s personal email!  I highly recommend the free email from Gmail.  See current list of clubs and their contacts. 
Thank you to all the Community Leaders who keep the 4-H Program alive in Monterey County!

